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Food for Thought
“Find ecstasy in life: the mere sense of living is joy enough.” 
- Emily Dickinson

News from South Huntington 
Educational Foundation
 

You could hear the squeals of delight from the kids who 
were seeing HOME ALONE on the big screen for the first 
time this weekend and it was a great way to get in the fes-
tive spirit together!  Many thanks to the Cinema Arts Cen-
tre in Huntington, to Pomodorino for their “Filthy Animal” 
inspired pizza certificates, and Einstein’s Attic Toy Store 
in Northport Village, who donated certificates for every kid 
in attendance! We also very much appreciate those who 
purchased tickets and donated them back to the cause so 
fellow members of our community would enjoy this festive 
film!

     Attn: Shoppers!  Be sure that all shopping year-round 
goes to support SHEF at no additional cost to you!  Just 
use this link specifically provided to us by Amazon http://
smile.amazon.com/ch/11-3164258 and choose South Hun-
tington Educational Foundation as your charity of choice 
so Amazon automatically donates back to our district-wide 
cause!
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Special Web Intro Offer:
Two Trial Classes and a Free Uniform

for only $19.99 ($90. Value)
(For New Members Only. 

Can not be combined with other offers)
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     From us and ours, to you and yours, the South Hunting-
ton Educational Foundation shares wishes for health and 
happiness for all in the new year!

Superintendent’s Corner
I want to wish the members of our South Huntington com-
munity a very Merry Christmas and Happy Hanukkah. I 
thank you for your genuine partnership throughout the year, 
and look forward to continued teamwork in 2020.

News from Deputy Superintendent 
Dr. Joseph Centamore in the Curriculum 
Office
Please join in congratulating Ms. Cheryl Irizzary, who has 
been named an Educator of Excellence by the Association 
of School Supervisors of Education Technology. Ms. Iriz-
zary is an incredibly talented teacher who shares her many 
intellectual gifts with our school community and works tire-
lessly on behalf of students and colleagues alike.

The members of our Curriculum and Instruction office would 
like to wish our students, parents, and staff a joyous Holi-
day, and Happy, Healthy New Year.

News from Assistant Superintendent 
for Business and District Operations 
Dr. Vito D’Elia
Immediately upon return from the holiday break, our district 
team will begin advocating for a fair and equitable share of 
New York State Aid. It is no secret that our 2019-2020 aid 
appropriation represented the smallest increase in nearly 
a decade and necessitated considerable withdrawals from 
our savings. While we were fortunate to be in a position to 
close the state revenue gap, this current level of financing 
is unsustainable over an extended period of time. Our hope 
is to reach out to New York officials and ensure that South 
Huntington is on the radar during state budget development 
time.

The Business Office team joins in wishing a Merry Christ-
mas, Happy Hanukkah, and a wonderful New Year to the 
South Huntington community.

Some Thoughts from Assistant 
Superintendent for Student Services 
April Poprilo 
Our Student Services Department joins in thanking all of our 
faculty and staff members, as well as countless parents and 
residents for their tremendous generosity during this holi-
day season. We are blessed with a community that is rich 
and generous, and full of human compassion. Our student 
services family wishes you the very brightest of holiday sea-
sons and New Year filled with good health and happiness.
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News from Dr. James Wright, 
Supervisor of Physical Education, 
Health, Athletics & Recreation
As the pace slows a bit for the holiday break, there is 
still plenty of athletic action taking place in our schools. 
We welcome you to check the local schedule (inserted at 
the end of the newsletter), and come out to support your 
Wildcats as they close out the year in grand fashion.

Please enjoy this very special holiday season. 

News from Mr. John Murphy, 
Principal of Walt Whitman High School
On behalf of the Walt Whitman High School staff and 
our PTA, we would like to wish all parents and students 
a Happy Holiday Season and Joyous New Year. It is our 
hope that everyone gets the opportunity to share this 
time with their friends and loved ones, and we look for-
ward to seeing all of you in 2020.
 
The Student Campus Portal is now officially open and 
up and running!  Instructions on how to log on and regis-
ter for courses for the 2020-21 school year are available 
in the Main Office and the Counseling Center, and on 
the Whitman website. All students, Grade 9-11, will be-
gin meeting with the counselors after we return from the 
holiday break.  We encourage all parents and students 
to look at the course outline book located on the school 
website in order to properly prepare themselves for their 
meeting with their counselor.  If you have any questions 
regarding this please contact Mr. Blair in the counseling 
center at 631-812-3800.
 
This is a reminder to all juniors and seniors that Spring 
Driver’s Ed forms are now available in the Main Office.  
Registration ends on January 3rd.  Please see or call 
Ms. Caliendo in the Main Office with any questions 631-
812-3800.
 
The Girls Leaders Organization would like to remind all 
girls, grades 9 through 12, interested in participating in 
Girls’ Sports Night, that sign-up has begun.  Join your fa-
vorite team if you want to be part of Cali, Cheer or other 
sporting events that night.  Visit Mrs. Mahoney’s e-board 
for information. Applications are due to Mrs. Mahoney by 
Friday, January 3rd.  Don’t miss out on a fun and excit-
ing event. Those interested in cheering must come to a 
tryout on Wednesday at 6 PM in the South Cafeteria. To 
be considered for cheer you must try out!  
 
“Blessings from Above” is a project started by WWHS 
Junior Stephanie Lopez to brighten the day of children 
suffering from cancer.  Donations are being collected 
during lunch periods in the cafeterias.  Containers are 
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also located in the Main Office.  Donations will be used to 
make 180 activity bags for these children.  Thank you for 
your support!

News from Mr. Eddie Smith, 
Principal of Stimson Middle School
A special thank you to the entire Stimson music program for 
two wonderful concerts last week. It was wonderful to share 
in the festive atmosphere with our entire school community. 

On Saturday, December 14th, the Stimson Teen Tones, di-
rected by Mr. Rovalino, entertained hundreds of Huntington 
residents at the Town of  Huntington Winter Wonderland 
Festival at the Dix Hills Ice Skating Rink. Our students 
made a festive event even more festive to the delight of all 
in attendance. 

The Stimson Family would like to wish the entire South 
Huntington community Happy Holidays and a Happy New 
Year!

News from Mr. Steve Toto, 
Principal of Silas Wood Sixth-Grade School
A joyful week at Silas Wood!
 
A visit from Catapult Entertainment on Monday
Brought shadows, enchanting, to make it a fun day!
Then a treat, oh so tasty, gifted to one and all
Serving Hot Chocolate on Tuesday
Mr. Toto made it a ball!
 
On Wednesday, to Whitman, our buses did run
To hear Meredith sing
We all had such fun!
And then it was Thursday…
 
With every door all a-glitter
Our votes soon were cast
For a Decorated Door Contest winner
Bragging rights, oh so vast!
 
On Friday, in sweaters too ugly to bear
Kids and staff come to school, wearing high fashion flair! 
We’ll finish our year 
At Silas Wood singing true
As we join in our gym 
For a Holiday Sing-A-Long do!
 
So we close out the season
With best wishes to all
Most peaceful and restful of holidays 
To friends near and far--old and young, big and small!
 
Love, Best Holiday Wishes, Peace & Joy, to one and all 
from the whole Silas Wood Gang!

Teachers’ Appreciation Night 
Special savings to all South Huntington 

School District Residents 
October 15 

5:00 PM to 9:00 PM
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(Route 110 North)
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See you in 2020!

News from Mr. Anthony Ciccarelli, 
Principal of Birchwood Intermediate School
The Birchwood School Family would like to wish everyone a 
very Happy Holiday and a Happy New Year!   

We are very proud of our entire Birchwood School Fami-
ly and the gifts of giving they did for Project Hope. It was 
wonderful to see our entire school participate in this selfless 
activity that gave to the needy in our community. It was a 
true team effort to make a difference in the lives of others. 
Our staff and students should feel very special for the work 
they did.

During the last two weeks of school in December, Birch-
wood staff and students teamed up with Project HOPE 
(Helping Other People Eat). Each of our grades participated 
in a different activity. Third-graders decorated brown paper 
bags with colorful illustrations. Fourth-graders wrote notes 
of kindness and encouragement. Fifth-graders packed bags 
with food into the decorated bags and delivered to needy 
community members. This was a special activity that fo-
cused our students on giving to others. Our Birchwood Staff 
worked after school to create hot meals that went to feed 
many people in the South Huntington Community.

Where in the world have you been? As vacation ap-
proaches, I would like to remind you that we are collecting 
photos of our students on vacation wearing their Birchwood 
shirts or school colors (blue/gray) in front of a landmark or 
sign.  Have your children write a brief description of their 
location on a 3 x 5 index card and send it in with the picture.

News from Dr. Gayle Steele, 
Principal of Maplewood Intermediate School
Our Maplewood singers sounded wonderful at the Board of 
Education meeting. They were dressed to impress and per-
formed songs in the spirit of the holidays. A special thank 
you to our music teacher, Mrs. Melillo, for preparing our stu-
dents, and to all parents who were able to join us.
 
Our Goldilocks trials were fabulous. All students did a great 
job playing their part and demonstrated a solid understand-
ing of our legal process. Thank you to all of our fifth grade 
teachers for their continued support of this partnership with 
Hofstra University and to all parents, friends and family 
members for attending.

This week will end with our annual Snowflake Dance. All 
classes will attend the dance on Friday, December 20th in 
our gym, and our teachers will participate in an ugly sweater 
contest. Looking forward to a fun time!
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The holiday season is upon us and along with it comes a 
special feeling that people often say they wish would last 
all year long. The spirit of giving is prevalent, and it does 
not always have to present itself in the form of a gift.  A kind 
word, gesture, or act of kindness, can make a difference 
in someone else’s life as well as our own.  These are the 
things that can leave life-long impressions and keep that 
spirit alive.

On behalf of the entire Maplewood staff, I would like to wish 
everyone a wonderful holiday season and much happiness 
in the New Year. 

News from Dr. Annie Michaelian, 
Principal of Oakwood Primary Center
At Oakwood we have been enjoying the holiday season!  
The hallways have been filled with holiday smiles and ex-
citement! Many parents, teachers, and students are creat-
ing beautiful Gingerbread Houses in class this week! 

On Tuesday night, Oakwood families participated in the 
second Family Reflection Night for this year!  The topic fo-
cused on Acts of Kindness, and was followed up by a con-
versation in the classroom the next day by teachers and 
students. This is the perfect time of year to focus on this 
topic as we all embrace these good deeds.  

Our second-grade sing-a-long began on Wednesday and 
continued today.  We truly enjoyed this special event at 
Oakwood, and we thank our music educator, Mrs. Pinelli, 
for all of her hard work and dedication to make the Sing-a-
long a success! Finally, on Friday the entire staff will wear 
Holiday festive sweaters to celebrate the season! 

We would like to take this opportunity to wish all of our stu-
dents and their families a very happy and healthy holiday 
season and a healthy new year ahead! We hope the holi-
day break allows you to spend time with family and friends, 
and we look forward to seeing everyone in 2020!

News from Mr. Mitchell Levy, 
Principal of Countrywood Primary Center 
We hope that everyone has been enjoying the various holi-
day parties, shows and classroom activities that have been 
taking place throughout the week.   We are sure that these 
festivities have helped to put everyone in the holiday spirit. 
A very special thank you to Ms. Layer, Ms. Workman, Ms. 
Van Tassell, Mr. Slawitsky, and Ms. Whitney, who serenad-
ed our students during arrivals yesterday, and will do so 
again on Friday.  By the size of the group that surrounded 
them, this is clearly a highlight of the holiday season.  We 
would also like to thank our art teacher, Ms. Whitney, for 
transforming the outside of our main office into a Ginger 
Bread House; it certainly adds a festive touch to the build-
ing.
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On behalf of all of us here at Countrywood, we would like to 
extend warm wishes for an enjoyable holiday season and 
a safe, happy and healthy new year.  We look forward to 
great things ahead for our Countrywood learning family in 
2020 and beyond.  We hope you enjoy the time off with 
family and friends, and we look forward to seeing you on 
Thursday, January 2nd when school reopens.    

School Board Notes – 
A Message from the Board of Education
From the entire Board of Education, please accept our best 
wishes for a very Merry Christmas and a wonderful Hanuk-
kah – no matter how you celebrate the season, may it be in 
the embrace of those that love you, and may you cherish 
the time together.
 
We will see you in 2020 and look forward to all the exciting 
happenings with our South Huntington learning family.
  
News from Sheila’s Food Corner

As we say goodbye to 2019, the South Huntington Nutri-
tion Services Program is taking time to reflect on the new 
ideas, foods and lessons we introduced and learned over 
the course of this past year.  Our clients (students) are very 
discerning critics and definitely keep us “on our toes.”

We are looking ahead to 2020 and what is on the horizon 
for trends that encourage our students to join our program, 
at least on occasion.  Keeping ahead of the curve is crucial 
to our success!

We love to hear from you, so please feel free to contact our 
office to chat and follow us on Instagram, FB and Twitter.

Happy Holidays to all.  Rest, relax and most importantly-- 
enjoy your families.

News from SEPTA – Maureen Basedow

MB Agency, LLC
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Happy Holidays, and a Happy, Healthy New Year from all of 
our Special Education families.

District PTA Council News
On behalf of the South Huntington Council of PTA’s, which 
includes Countrywood, Oakwood, Birchwood, Maplewood, 
Silas/Stimson, Walt Whitman and SEPTA, we would like to 
wish our students, staff, parents, and community members 
a very happy holiday.  We hope the Christmas, Hanukkah, 
and New Year’s celebrations bring countless happy mo-
ments and cheers to you and your loved ones, and look 
forward to a bright New Year in 2020.

Booster Club
Dodgeball tournaments are coming!!! Get your teams to-
gether and signup for this annual favorite student event. 
Tournaments will be held Saturday, Jan 11th - Stimson and 
Silas tournament at 1:30PM; Whitman tournament at 4PM.

Please see attached flyers for details; all teams must be 
pre-registered. Any questions, please email boosterclub@
SHUFSD.org

Happy Holidays from all of us at the Wildcat Booster Club! 

The Weeks to Come
Friday, December 20   MW:  Snowflake Dance
     WW:  2nd Quarter 
     Progress Reports Mailed

Sunday, December 22  SMS:  Final Forms Late  
     Winter Sports Opens

Monday, December 23 -  Winter Recess/Schools  
 December 31   Closed  
     SW/SMS:  2nd Quarter  
                 Progress Reports Mailed

Thursday, December 26  Indoor Color Guard   
     Camp @WWHS

Friday, December 27   Indoor Color Guard   
     Camp @WWHS
     WW:  Gugliotta 
     Basketball Tournament

Saturday, December 28  Indoor Color Guard   
     Camp @WWHS
     WW:  Gugliotta 
     Basketball Tournament

Saturday, January 4   LISFA Chamber Festival,  
     SUNY Stony Brook
     WW:  JV Wrestling   
     Tournament, North Gym 
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New Huntington Location
326 Walt Whitman Rd.

Huntington, NY 11746
631-444-5544

zprad.com

Tuesday, January 7   MW:  PTA Meeting, 7 PM
     SW:  STEAM Curriculum  
     Fair Parent Information  
     Night, 5 PM
     SMS:  Bilingual Advisory  
     Council Parent Meeting,  
     6-7 PM, Forum
     WW:  PTA Meeting, 7 PM

Whitman Sports

Stimson Sports
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1 Schwab Road 
Huntington Station, NY 11746

Community and School District Flyers 
In an effort to make our weekly newsletter more convenient, each of the 
flyers we receive are listed below. Click on the one that interests you 
and you will be automatically linked to that flyer.
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http://www.leaguelineup.com/welcome.asp?url=sthstebaseball
http://www.dreamtreetutors.com
http://www.TSHCamp.com
https://smythnora.com
http://www.northshoredance.net
http://www.hbcsoccer.com
http://www.mathnasium.com/huntington
http://www.thelighting-gallery.com


COASTLINE POOLS & SPAS

250 W. JERICHO TPKE.
HUNTINGTON STATION, 

NY 11746
631-351-4571

www.coastlinepool.com

http://www.huntingtontaxes.com/
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Gustozo_Pizza_Ad_Master.pdf
http://www.coastlinepool.com
http://www.longislandhealingartslearningcenter.com
http://www.coastlinepool.com
http://www.westhillsdentistry.com
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/Hope_to_dream.pdf
http://li-orthopedicsolutions.com/
http://locations.jambajuice.com/ny/huntington/1100-e.-jericho-turnpike.html
http://www.shufsd.org/Assets/Superintendent_Newsletter/LittleLeagueSmallFryOffer.pdf
https://stores.barnesandnoble.com/store/2327?view=
https://adventureland.us/
http://www.embroidme-huntington.com
http://www.skuffyautobody.com
http://www.huntingtonmazda.com
http://www.GCMazda.com
http://www.ten-tigers.com
http://www.danceXpressli.com


Lee Nober J.D.
Special Projects

If you would like  advertise in 
this newsletter, email me at: 

LNober@shufsd.org

New Huntington Location
326 Walt Whitman Rd.

Huntington, NY 11746
631-444-5544

zprad.com

Supports 
South

Huntington
Schools

TFCU Can 
Help Make Your 

Financial Dreams 
A Reality. 

TeachersFCU.org

LEARN MORE

PROUD SUPPORTER OF 
SOUTH HUNTINGTON 

SCHOOLS

http://www.suffolkCountyAcupuncture.com
mailto:LNober@shufsd.org
http://www.zwangerpesiri.com/
http://zprad.com
http://www.investorsbank.com
http://FaustHarrisonPianos.com
http://www.ferrantiempowerment.com
http://www.uncleg.com/
http://www.clubhousesteaks.com/
https://www.gohealthuc.com/nyc/long-island/huntington-station
http://www.westhillsdaycamp.com/
http://www.brioitalian.com/walt_whitman_shops.html
https://huntington.northwell.edu/orthopedics
http://www.teachersFCU.org
https://www.teachersfcu.org//pages/index.php

